
The Second and a Half Dimension, an Expedition to the Photographic Plateau 



“ We did not discover Marcahuasi ... what we did discover was the sculptural trace  
  of artists from the 4th Humanity. Facing the people who love their own   
  personalities and who see themselves as authors of their small individual   
  existence, we must proclaim that neither are we the discoverers of the   
  sculptures ... it is merely time that has discovered them: we are only   
  an antenae of the times. Everything that is hidden will be revealed, 
  all on its own, in the last 180 years of our 5th Humanity: from 1957 to 2137.”

“It is a question of two sciences that can never meet. The present one demands   
  experimentation: the repetition of a phenomena at will, under identical   
  conditions and the deduction of general laws from this experiment. This   
  science will never be interested in the existence of the phenomena if it   
  cannot be proven by its own means. It is a science of relative connections.   
  The most interesting and necessary aspect of this science is a technique 
  for the improvement and further development of each series of laboratory   
  experiments. Magical science, on the other hand, is only interested in the   
  archetypal reality of the phenomena. It hopes, from this reality – superior 
  to  that of man’s – for the miracle to take place again.”

  Daniel Ruzo
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Top :

In this quest we once again 
rely on our guide the 
Peruvian scientist Daniel 
Ruzo...

... who, based on his 
fabulous discoveries, has 
developed a very interesting 
interpretation of the 
biblical story of the flood.

Ruzo believes an asteroid 
passing close to the earth 
caused the flood. According 
to Ruzo, the advanced 
technology and knowledge 
of the times meant that 
precise astronomical 
observations could be made. 
Consequently, people knew 
what was about to happen.
 

Bottom left:

Following this 
interpretation, Noah was one 
of the patriarchs selected 
for the salvation of the 
human race and its 
knowledge.

This is the way to the Ark!

Bottom right:

So far so good. According to 
Daniel Ruzo, the shelter 
used for the salvation of 
people of different races, 
and the most important 
knowledge of that time – 
called Noah’s Ark – was not 
a ship, it was a cave!

But what does this Peruvian 
scientist base his theory 
on? 
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Top:

According to the bible the 
Ark that saved Noah and the 
seed of the human race 
was...

...300 cubits long and 50 
cubits wide with a door at 
29 cubits from the floor.  

Middle:

But no ship that size would 
have been able to navigate 
the huge waves of the flood, 
whether old or modern. It 
would have been crushed.

So why is the place that 
Noah saved himself known as 
the Ark?  

Bottom left:

That question is linked to 
another question: Why – even 
very much later – were 
people who built churches 
called seamen*, and why are 
the vaults inside churches 
still called naves, derived 
from the Latin word for 
ship?

The answer is: The word Ark 
was used to say that the 
shelter contained something, 
that is why it was 
interpreted later as a ship, 
which means the measurements 
given in the bible...

… can only refer to a cave, 
and only symbolically to a 
ship.  

Bottom right:

So while the flood destroyed 
the works of man on earth, 
privileged groups of people 
survived beneath the earth’s 
surface. 

But do these caves still 
exist and could they 
possibly be found? 
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Daniel Ruzo believes it is 
indeed possible to find them, 
and has spent 50 years of 
his life searching for them. 
His little-known discovery 
will surprise the world, 
because it is... 
 
 
 

This page:

The Discovery of the Holy 
Mountains 
Were they built by an 
extinct race of men? 

By Ariel Rosales, based on 
a study taken from the book 
La historia fantástica de 
un descubrimiento (The 
Fantastic Story of a 
Discovery, Editorial Diana 
1975) by Daniel Ruzo. 
Drawings by Luis Chávez 
Peón.

Earlier this year, 
Daniel Ruzo published an 
extraordinary book in Mexico 
that is bound to cause 
a global sensation: The 
Fantastic Story of a 
Discovery (Editorial Diana, 
1975). Ruzo is an untiring 
explorer of the occult 
sciences and the most 
renowned Nostradamus expert 
alive. In his book he 
presents his theory that 
huge monuments were erected 
to show the places where the 
seeds of pre-flood humanity 
was able to survive.

As irrefutable proof, his 
book presents a large number 
of impressive photographs 
that demonstrate how wrong 
the official theories on the 
early history of mankind 
actually are. But first, let 
us see what led to these 
surprising discoveries... 

 
 
 

The Fantastic Story of a Discovery 7



The historic reality of 
humanity in those ancient 
times has been stored in 
our unconscious. The memory 
of the cosmic catastrophe, 
and mankind’s survival is 
preserved deep inside each 
human being.

And this ancient humanity, 
whose blood still runs in 
our veins, now calls upon us 
to rediscover their 
achievements!

More precisely it was a call 
from the subconscious that 
led Daniel Ruzo to discover 
these marvellous sculptures.
 
Bottom:

The story begins 70 years 
ago in Andahuaylas/Peru, 
when Pedro Astete, a 
Peruvian esoteric erudite 
and Ruzo’s teacher had  
the following dream...

Astete was standing before a 
wall that completely filled 
his dream. Within this wall 
there was a small door ... 
And with the ease with which 
one acts in a dream, Astete 
stretched out his hand 
and...
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In their discussion of Edgar 
Allen Poe’s novel The Gold-
Bug they understood that the 
old legends mentioning trees 
on the tops of mountains 
were not referring to trees 
in the actual sense of the 
word ...

Trees disappear after 2000 
to 3000 years. What is 
really being referred to, 
are the channels the rain 
has carved out over the 
centuries.

To illustrate this the two 
scientists turned to look at 
the Cerro de San Cristobal 
mountain rising up before 
them. 

Can you see how the 
rainwater has drawn a tree 
on the surface of that 
mountain?

Bottom left:

With Poe’s novel in mind 
they concentrated on the 
branches of this imaginary 
tree … and were suddenly 
overcome by what Daniel Ruzo 
would later call “true 
bewilderment” ...

Look, there’s the skull that 
Poe was writing about!

And truly, there it was: 
huge and with its two large 
eye sockets. 

Bottom right:

The two scientists did not 
understand. There was no 
logical explanation as to  
why they were able to see the 
skull from Poe’s novel on  
the Cerro de San Cristóbal 
mountain in Lima. 

But still, there it was! 
Which secret lay behind this 
fact?

They did not have to wait 
long for an explanation ...

The Fantastic Story of a Discovery 9



When writing his novel The 
Gold-Bug, Poe had the ancient 
legend of a “treasure” hidden 
inside a mountain in his 
mind.

But let us try to understand 
in depth the true human 
problem enclosed in the word 
“treasure”.

The only treasure worth 
keeping is the treasure that 
holds all of the experience 
of the earth: mineral, 
plant, animal and human 
experience. That’s what 
Daniel Ruzo calls human 
blood!

This is the “gold of 
humanity”, that the people 
on the Ark saved from 
destruction in caves all 
around the world.

Bottom:

When writing his novel,  
Poe had had the intuition of 
a genius. Once again the 
Peruvian researchers had 
been pushed forward by a 
strange coincidence ... 

Now they had the first proof 
that these long-gone peoples 
had created a mountain to 
mark the place where they 
had hidden their treasure!

But would it be possible to 
prove this theory born 
out of mythology and simple 
literary association? How 
could they prove that all  
of this had to do with the 
Masma dream?
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Daniel Ruzo had always been 
sure there was a way to find 
out whether all of this was 
true or not...
Sometime later, in 1952, and 
thanks to his friend Enrique 
Dammert who knew of his 
research in Lima, Daniel 
Ruzo was led to the mountain 
plateau of Marcahuasi … The 
impressive discoveries he 
made there further 
strengthened his theory!

On this three square 
kilometre plateau, at an 
altitude of 4000 metres 
above sea level, Ruzo 
discovered anthropomorphic 
and zoomorphic sculptures. 

Each of them was a 
mysterious symbol. 

Bottom:

Take this fantastic figure 
chiselled into the 
mountainside representing 
the Egyptian goddess Taweret: 
a female hippopotamus and 
divine symbol of fertility.

If we compare the sculpture 
in Marcahuasi with this 
drawing on the wall of an 
Egyptian tomb there is a 
surprising similarity. But 
not only that ...

In Marcahuasi you can see 
two uniformed men wearing 
diving suits. Their helmets 
close at the point of the 
beard!
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Ruzo presented this 
disturbing photograph of the 
Egyptian goddess, Taweret, 
from Marcahuasi at a 
conference at the Sorbonne 
in Paris in 1957. 

Nonetheless, there was no 
response from the academic 
world. 

Bottom:

Only the famous writers 
Louis Pauwels and Jacques 
Bergier recognised the 
importance of Ruzo’s 
discovery in their well 
known novel “The Morning 
of the Magicians”.

But Ruzo’s photographs from 
Marcahuasi not only show the  
Egyptian goddessTaweret, 
but also numerous further 
and equally impressive 
sculptures ... Like this one 
the scientists named “The 
Monument to Humanity”.

Here we see sculptural 
representations from all 
human civilizations. They 
were crafted by a humanity 
long gone, whose ... 

... technical, artistic and 
scientific development was 
so advanced that we are 
unable to accept it as a 
fact today.

But how can this be 
explained?
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It would be impossible at 
this moment to show all the 
sculptures Ruzo found – not 
only in Marcahuasi, Rio de 
Janeiro and Rumania,... 

Book title: The Fantastic 
Story of a Discovery

but also in France, Egypt 
and Mexico. Let us just pick 
a few examples...

... such as the fascinating 
holy forest of Fontaine-
bleau, where you can see 
elephants, tortoises, seals, 
birds and all kinds of 
symbolic animals – simply 
cut out of massive rock! 

... or the disconcerting 
mountain tops in the form of 
pyramids in the Valley of 
the Kings in Egypt. There is 
a whole wall of sculptures 
there, representing figures 
that existed far before 
Egyptian culture as we know 
it. Ruzo believes the 
pharaohs inherited these 
sculptures from an earlier 
human civilization that 
perished in a catastrophe. 

This is the heritage of our 
forefathers. Let us learn to 
interpret it correctly. 

The mountain tops in the 
form of a pyramid that holds 
the graves of the pharaohs 
of Thebes is proof of this.
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Top: 

Our scientist is certain 
these constructions are 
proto-historic with a 
history reaching back 90 
centuries.

Whereas the structures built 
on these ancient foundations 
are no more than 5 centuries 
old.

These fairly recent 
structures where built at 
the cost of the older ones.

Middle:

Now, neither of these two 
structures was ever a city. 
Before the great flood of 
Noah, Machu Picchu was a 
mystical centre.

Bottom right:

A religious elite lived 
here that was dedicated 
especially to an astronomic 
and symbolic science.

The structures built by the 
Incas several centuries 
later were for soldiers and 
weren’t a city either!
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Top:

For Daniel Ruzo, a scientist 
who knows how to find the 
signs of the occult as much 
in the prophetic works of 
Nostradamus as in the 
mountains of the whole world 
… 

Middle:

in Tepoztlán too there are 
proto-historic sculptures 
similar to those in 
Marcahuasi, Rio de Janeiro, 
the Carpathian Mountains, 
Machu Picchu and further 
places.

During the past four years 
Ruzo has dedicated himself 
to an extensive photographic 
study of Tepoztlán with 
surprising results. But, as 
he himself says,

We haven’t yet had time to 
study other proto-historic 
regions in Mexico, where 
sculptures carved into the 
mountains also exist.

Bottom:

Ruzo is convinced that the 
whole of ancient Mexico, 
which reaches further north 
and south than its current 
frontiers…

is full of such sculptures.
All of them made by people 
who existed prior to current 
humanity.

Like for example…
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Top:

Now then, this collection of 
mountains decorated with 
hundreds of sculptures that 
have eroded over the 
centuries…

encloses an overwhelming 
mystery that Ruzo has tried 
to decipher.

A mystery that is visible in 
the names passed down to us 
from mouth to ear from one 
generation to the next…
Translated over the course 
of thousands of years from 
one language to another.
 
Bottom:

Therefore, to reconstruct 
the underlying reality of 
this region of the planet, 
a detailed analysis of the 
topography*, toponymy** 
and all the recorded legends 
is needed…

* Detailed description of a 
terrain
** Study of the meaning of 
place names

A memory that reaches back 
90 centuries. But, how far 
has Ruzo got in his 
endeavour?
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Top:

The Tepozteco looks in 
several directions at the 
Chalchi, where Heracles 
holds the Cerberus, the dog 
with three heads, that in 
the old legends…

is the symbolic guardian of 
the underworld where the 
treasure is hidden!

Middle:

Look: These drawings show 
the sculptures how they 
probably looked before the 
great flood.

The other dog heads and the 
symbolic doors decorating 
the Chalchi only confirm 
Ruzo`s interpretation.

Bottom:

The Tepozteco looks towards 
the Chalchi, because that is 
where its treasure is 
hidden.

But what is this treasure 
according to the Peruvian 
scientist?
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Top:

To answer this question we 
will repeat what we already 
said in the last issue: The 
legend of the treasure 
refers to the treasure of 
humanity – ‘human blood’ as 
Daniel Ruzo calls it – that 
was saved from the great 
flood by hiding in caves all 
over the world.

Middle:

Tepoztlán is only one of 
these privileged places 
where the human race prior 
to the great flood carved the 
mountains to signal the 
existence of the cave where 
a chosen group saved itself 
from the periodic cosmic 
catastrophes.

Bottom:

The holy valley of Tepoztlán 
with its magnificent 
sculptures is a secret plan 
showing where the treasure 
is hidden. To decipher  
it a profound study taking 
several years would be 
necessary… but until then, 
it will continue to guard 
its profound mystery.
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In another of his books,  
Los ultimos dias del 
Apocalisis (The last days  
of the Apocalypse), Daniel  
Ruzo demonstrates the 
regularity of cosmic 
catastrophes and how their 
occurrence can be calculated 
using mathematics. In this 
way he determined that the 
next one (that will destroy 
current humanity), will hit 
us in the year 2137. In that  
year the ancient chronologies 
(Chaldean, Egyptian, 
Mesoamerican, biblical and 
those from Nostradamus) 
agree that the era of Pisces 
will end (Kali Yuga 
according to the Hindus).

Therefore, according to 
Ruzo, we need to discover 
the caves hidden in the holy 
mountains such as Tepoztlán 
and in so many other places 
all over the world. Inside 
these caves a small number 
of chosen people will  
save themselves from the 
catastrophe. These, Ruzo 
calls ‘human blood’. 

Bibliography:  
La historia Fantástica de  
un Descubrimiento (The 
Fantastic History of a 
Discovery, Editorial Diana 
1975), Los últimos dias del 
Apocalisis (The last Days  
of the Apocalypse, first 
edition Mexico 1972, the 
second edition will soon be 
published by Editorial 
Posadas).
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Right: The Monument to Humanity. Archive of Alan Matthew
p. 20: The Prophet. Archive of Alan Matthew 
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In the Divine Matrix, we are the container within which 
all things exist, the bridge between the creations of our 
inner and outer worlds, and the mirror that shows us 
what we have created.
 Max Planck

There are known unknowns. That is to say, there are 
things we now know we don’t know. But there are also 
unknown unknowns.  These are the things we do not 
know we don’t know. 
 Donald Rumsfeld 

Measurement is human, proportion is divine, it comes 
from God to man, and it goes from him to the work of art, 
and from the work of art it returns to God through the 
hearts of men. 
 Daniel Ruzo
 
 



The world was flat, now its round, and it will be a hologram – 
the fable of a photographic plateau

 1.
 We travel to the land of photography, just as in 
the 1959 cartoon where Donald Duck travels to 
mathemagicland, to the country of numbers... num-
bers that are there, behind everything he touches, 
smells, sees or listens to; or so says the omniscient 
narrator who manipulates Donald’s feelings about 
math. How does it look, the land of photography? 
How do we look? Who is on what side of the looking 
glass? Does it need a supporting surface, this land?  
… a plate, tectonic or other? Photo graphy, the writing 
of light... is this a writing that needs to actually take 
place, leave a mark somewhere in a bi-dimensional 
world, other than the nano scar on the retina, other 
than the secret writing on the cavernous skin of the 
cerebral cortex? Or is it always already taking place 
before it takes place. Before it becomes currency, so 
to speak; before the illusion is created which takes us 
to an alter-natural site – proof about reality’s exist-
ence, springing from within the bowel of reality and 
purporting to be in the outskirts of the place it 
portrays, when in reality it is in the thick of it...

Photography may also be tackled, precisely as the 
supernatural of the natural, always already at play 
before we can catch it, the very threshold of percep-

tion where our very destiny is played-out over and 
over, minute by minute, second by second. What will 
you keep of what you see? That is a large question: 
what will stand, as an image, what will stand materi-
ally or immaterially for the event of perception? What 
will be? To consider the image as an event is an ART. 
It is that which calls us to think, or precisely that 
which we call thinking (the title of Martin Heidegger’s 
book says both things in one go, activating the depth 
and wonder of the German language – Was heißt 
Denken).
 
Photography is a chance to speak about inter-
dimensionality, the theme park that we will inhabit, 
no doubt, in the 21st century. The sun will shine 
brighter after a long previewed alignment of all 
kinds of equators, from our belly to the center of the 
galaxy, and we will be overexposed; bodies, celes-
tial and earthly will speak together in a magnificent 
spiral, long associated with serpents, genetics and 
the Genesis startup; and then, from the whiteness of 
the blank page new images will have their chance to 
become manifest. In Spanish one uses the word “rev-
elar” where English uses “develop”, speaking within 
the physics of traditional photography. So revelation 
is photographic to a Spanish speaker, and vice versa. 



The image will only come at the time of resurrection – 
a phrase from Saint Paul that obsesses Jean-Luc 
Godard.

If you imagine a screen where an image is being 
shown, where a certain meaning is being transmit-
ted, and you imagine that there is a random reflec-
tion on that screen, then you have arrived at a 
perfect allegory of perception. This is hosted by the 
in-between of the words watching and seeing in the 
English language. You watch television and you see 
the reflection. A seer, a claire voyant, watches the 
image and doesn’t miss the reflection, there to be 
seen; that could be a definition for clairvoyance.  If we 
speak of the python woman at Delfos we would say 
that she sees the entrails of the bird at the same time 
as she sees the image that her mind creates out of it, 
she sees the two at once, she receives and creates 
simultaneously. And what’s more, she is fast enough, 
AWARE enough to keep SIGHT of the superimposed 
images that she saw; they are accessible to her 
consciousness, though they can’t be translated onto a 
language that would assume any linearity. 

How can one resist the chance of seeing photography 
as an epistemological metaphor? “This is proof” is 
not the proper place of photo graphy. Photography is 
proof that photography exists and nothing else.  It is 
proof that the world of relative values is at play, 
where the whole has an infinite set of images of itself 
in each of its parts. The place of photography is the 
site in which light creates form for an eye (I). You 
should imagine a game with two flashlights, one of 
them is the eye (I) the other one is the sun or any of 
its stand-ins. And the third place, the place where 
the ray of the first and the second flashlights touch, 
the tip of the triangle, this is where the hologram 
that we call reality appears. Reality is that which 
coincides with imagination. A photo is a stand-in for 
the miracle of creation, the first day of creation; “let 

there be light”, that which happens in every waking 
and sleeping hour of our perceptual existence. Later 
we will arrive at a plateau that makes a diagram-
matic example out of this.

Meanwhile let’s quote an experiment done by a 
hypnotist (isn’t a hypnotist a camera-less photogra-
pher?). A hypnotist implanted a suggestion (photog-
raphy as an implanted suggestion?) that the subject 
would not be able to see or hear his own daughter, 
who had attended the show with him. During the 
trance state the daughter did everything she could 
(short of physical contact) to attract her father’s 
attention. Nothing worked. She had vanished from 
his universe. Then the hypnotist startled the audi-
ence by placing his pocket watch in front of the man 
and having the daughter stand between the watch 
and the man, completely blocking his view of the 
watch. The man was able to read the time on the 
watch with ease – right through the body of his 
daughter. The audience was so stunned that they 
didn’t even react. What can be said further? In a 
best-seller “dictated” book called Conversations with 
God” the man who writes the book, and/or God come 
up with a very beautiful philosophy which is definite-
ly vaster than perception, but which therefore encom-
passes it as well: “The soul conceives, the mind 
creates and the body experiences”. This is quite 
wonderful as a diagram. If one links it to the beauti-
ful dimension of quantum physics, we are now 
speaking of the riddle in the enigma at the center of 
the labyrinth. Matter has been understood as being 
an illusion created by trapped energy. Nothing is per 
se a form to the eye (I) if the soul decides to un-con-
ceive it, because everything is essentially a malleable 
void on which we act as creators; “let there be light” 
is the place of the soul, then comes the mind, which 
has no power to wish this conception away once it is 
set in motion, it can only create and de-create within 
the parameter already given to it. According to this 
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we can say that we ourselves make photographs 
appear in front of our eyes: since we have conceived 
them, then created them, in order to experience them 
in the world of relative values where we live. Back to 
Max Planck’s quote: “In the Divine Matrix we are the 
container within which all things exist, the bridge 
between the creations of our inner and outer worlds, 
and the mirror that shows us what we have created.” 
Or in Baudelaire’s poetic invention of Correspond-
ences: man travels… “through forests of symbols 
which observe him with a familiar gaze”... because 
those symbols came from man, because we are the 
laboratory of focus and blur, of light and shadow, of 
memory and its erasure, and this is what any photo-
graph is; the very vertigo of life and its double helix.

It is important to set something straight: the “let 
there be light” of the first day of creation is not the 
creation of the celestial body called the sun. The sun 
is created later in the Genesis tale, on the fourth day, 
and it is already contingent to the setting forth of the 
first light: the slate, the potentiality for all form, the 
reign of data – no data – if we want to speak digitally, 
the garden of good and evil, if we want to speak 
biblically, the positive negative if we talk within the 
electro-magnetic paradigm. We might state it again, 
that we are the first light, the main ingredient – world 
projectors. So let’s apply the same paradox that is 
applied to the perception of light within the Alice in 
Wonderland story of quantum. Scientists have under-
stood – the word perhaps isn’t right anymore – that if 
they analyze light as a particle it will manifest itself 
as a particle and if they address light as a wave it 
will be a wave. Let’s say that a human can also be a 
particle, an individual; or a human can choose to be 
a wave, connect to a frequency, where the force of 
creation is available to them and where their particu-
larity becomes a mere detail, their name thus 
becomes invisible, unimportant in the zoom-out of 
the wave; they are the whole in the one. An initiate is 

an individual who looses his/her individuality 
merging and become indistinguishable from the 
frequency at which they are vibrating, a paradoxical 
being having lost a fixed identity having surrendered 
it to the undulating cosmic serpent that we now call 
frequency. It seems far-fetched to bring this up in 
thinking of photography, but the question that we are 
about to understand, Daniel Ruzo’s question, takes 
us there implicitly.

 2.
 Daniel Ruzo was a man, as sincerely an esoteric 
as you may find one.  His book, The Fantastic History 
of a Discovery: The Stone Temples of a Vanished People 
tells of a decade-long adventure in the Marcahuasi 
Plateau, Peru, which has at its focal point a photo-
graphic camera. Actually, to be truthful, it is not only 
a decade-long experience with a camera, it is a real 
photo graphic experience, which goes well beyond the 
camera; it is an adventure in the photo graphic 
plateau, a plateau which isn’t waiting to be photo-
graphed in order to be a picture since it is already 
photo graphic... it only needs the human eye (I) as a 
fulcrum, and then the magic of figuration is turned 
on, it needs the first day of creation – the world made 
to be the world by our own eyes. As an introduction: 
imagine the pre-cataclysmic giants (or activated 
humans) of a 4th Humanity as they discover the 
potential form that is hidden in a boulder... and work 
on it to reveal what is already there: the form that is 
suggested, waiting to be; in the same way as the 
horse that you make-out in the clouds is waiting to 
be. The crucial point is that the game of these live 
stone photo graphs is played with the rock and the 
sun and the axis of the earth, with its large and small 
cycles, solstices, equinoxes and their 27,000 year 
precession. Ideologically, before looking at what 
form appears in the rock, the very manner of the 
figuration is what is active in speaking out the very 
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essence of harmony. Human, mountain, sun, galaxy 
are collaborators, the work is not signed (the human 
is in synch with the frequencies of the world, un-
divorced). Sacred and ecological activism are 
encompassed here, the signs of a large convergence 
are at play.

These forms of Marcahuasi are working to expose  
the mystery of our (perceptual) existence, they show 
exactly how the hologram of the world works, where 
reality is matching imagination at every moment: the 
large prism, the photographic plateau that we call life.

1st quote: “We had already proven with photographs that 
the principal monuments were perfectly oriented. One of 
them projected its shadow, with the first morning light, in 
such a way that it traveled along a line of monuments, 
from the beginning to the end of June to December, and 
from December to June, along its full length. Most of the 
sculptures required the sun’s light and the shadows that 
were projected onto them from other formations. They 
were made to be perfectly visible during a week of the year 
and more precisely on a day of that week. Some sculptures 
were to be appreciated in the morning, others at midday, 
and still others in the afternoon. Some were made for the 
equinoxes, others for one of the two solstices; others for a 
special day of the year. Everything was united between the 
stone, the artwork and light.“

2nd quote: “The photographic study showed the lying 
cadaver of an old man being cared for by two women. 
Another character appeared, perhaps his successor.
Infrared photography helped us discover a soldier on 
guard next to the monument, and also the two dogs of the 
deceased.  Photographs taken at different angles and 
under different light reproduced, with some clarity, four 
symbolic animals next to the group, representing the four 
elements. Up until this point, everything was confined to 
the natural limits of a photograph...
 

In 1954, while we were preparing our second conference 
about the culture of Marcahuasi that we believed to be 
prehistoric, and which we had named “Masma Culture”, 
an inexplicable event took place that took the discovery 
further and permits us to label it as fantastic... 

We needed to test a slide projector so we chose a random 
a strip of film consisting of thirty-six photographs, among 
the hundreds at hand. By chance we projected the funer-
ary monument, and immediately noticed a wonderful 
transformation of the image. In place of the old man’s 
dying head there was another face, that of a young fierce 
looking man, a lock of hair covering his forehead. One 
could even see his raised fist, challenging whomever.

We could not get over our amazement. We projected other 
negative slides, thinking that other photographs would en-
tail the same double image. Although their study allowed 
for the discovery of previously invisible figures, we never 
again found two different sculptures made from the same 
surface of a rock. We never found a double figure made to 
exist as positive and as negative, in the same image.  
 
Twenty years have passed and we are still in awe. Even 
with all the advancements in technique and our deeper 
knowledge of photography, the most gifted sculptor 
wouldn’t be able to make cuts so precise in their simplicity 
as to produce this: cuts that could still allow for such a 
“miracle” to be discovered by “chance” in a photo, after ten 
thousand years.”

 3. 
 Marcahuasi is the site for a paradoxical experi-
ence with form, with, let’s say, photographic figura-
tion.  We could also say that Marcahuasi is the host 
for the paradoxical being that we are, a host who 
caters to the madness of our perceptual existence. 
One traveler will dismiss Ruzo as the most absurd 
and deranged of men, the next one will take him at 
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his word. The forms will be seen, by the rationalist 
mind, as the work of erosion, that relentless habit of 
time, and that will be the end of the discussion for 
them. It is a pure act of faith (another kind of mind) 
to see figures where Ruzo points them out to be, or 
to discover yet others in the plateau. And then there 
is that backward, triple leap of faith that Ruzo invites 
us to do with him; we are to believe in a rock touched 
up to be perceived as two photographs in one, 
positive and negative. A rock sculpted deliberately to 
be seen in this fashion by a civilization 10,000 years 
ago that could imagine, or see our photographic 
machine, and proceed to cater a game of subtle 
finesse for these mechanics of the future.

 4.
 – The ground for the photograph is the stone itself, 
there is no instant of imprinting, but the stones are 
photographic before they are photographed, that is the 
point.
– Why photographs? Why not another means of represen-
tation?
– Because they depend on light to be graph. They are not 
anything in themselves, only in their relationship with 
light.
– I had made a comparison with cinema before, each 
stone is like a film still.
– So what takes you to the still image now?
– Before light passes through it, or falls upon it, it doesn’t 
exist. This is true for everything, but these sculptures are 
the very metaphors of that paradoxical truth, which is at 
the same time cinematic, photographic and spiritual, and 
the very same address to metaphysics that many great 
Western thinkers touched upon in the 20th century 
(echoing many non-Western thinkers who had articulated 
it before).
– Their surface, that is, their mode of representation is 
their deepest message.... which in truth is “presentation” 
because it is not repeatable, as is any instant in cinema... 

a movement which only takes place in the forehead of the 
observer and not somewhere else that we could go back 
and contemplate. It doesn’t matter that the figuration 
shows a lion, a hippopotamus or a dog, it is the fact that 
they are showing something in a symmetrical conjunction 
with the natural world. Light is the life of form and 
without light there is no form. It makes one realize that 
photography is sacred in itself, and also why cinema is a 
“form that thinks” all by itself. The truth of cinema, like 
the truth of poetry is non existent: it is silence, or night-
time that plays itself out in the present tense of dusk and 
turns itself off until dawn, which is the moment of the next 
reading, the moment of a subject who looks. Man is the 
secret and the key to everything.
– And each reading is a different present tense (of the 
subject who looks)
– Creation is for man, creation is from man, each image 
that is discovered by his eyes is an image that is created 
by and for his eyes.
– Marcahuasi is the metaphor that speaks to the mystery: 
we are the creators of what we see.
– Light in conjunction with the light from our own eyes; it 
is like the whole and its parts... we are the small light  
in a holographic universe that makes us see the whole as 
fragmented... and then there is “total” light that isn’t a 
fragment of anything.
– The future will adapt to the prophecy, and the figure will 
adapt to the scribble, to the stone and to the cloud; and it 
will offer a reading, perfect, rounded, impeccable, full of 
contingent details, of how it DID take place, without a 
doubt for the believer and full of doubt for the doubter.  
As it was in the moment when the prophecy was written,  
or when the rock was modeled by giants, for a gaze that 
was 10,000 years into the future. The constant factor will 
be the doubt of the doubter, which creates a world of 
doubt, and the affirmation of the believer which creates, 
over and over, a world that they can believe in.
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 Valerie Smith:  
 Let us begin. How did the idea of pursuing the 
legend of Daniel Ruzo and his followers come to you? 
And what is the relation between the installation The 
Second and a Half Dimension – an Expedition to the 
Photographic Plateau and La Nuit de L’Homme (2012)? 
Or, should I be asking the question the other way 
around?

 François Bucher:  
 Yes, it is the other way around, the order is 
reversed. But it is a good place to start. I had a 
dream the day before I showed La Nuit de L’Homme at 
Haus der Kulturen der Welt where I was driving a car 
in reverse, at full speed, in heavy traffic, at night and 
was nevertheless able to turn a sharp corner and 
enter the narrowest alleyway without scratching the 
vehicle. This is how I feel about the whole chain of 
events that led to the film and to the small group of 
works that are exhibited next to the film, which is 
sequential; an ongoing sequence. Part of this se-
quence is actually narrated inside of the film itself.  
A train of thought, in some sense, but my personality 
#2 would tend to think otherwise. I borrow this term 
from a book I was reading today where Carl Jung 
expresses the split he felt between two sides of 
himself which he endured as a young man: one in 
which he experienced the magical world of synchro-
nicities – the so called personality #2 – which person-
ality #1 could only tangentially speak about through 
intricate detours; because personality #2 could only  
remain hidden, inextricably bound to experience.  
 
 

I never decided I would tell a story about a group of 
Polish people saving the world and getting money 
and excavation permits in Egypt in their quest to find 
the mummy of Cheops, in order to activate the Great 
Pyramid before the end of the world in 2012. I 
jumped onto a train. The train started in another 
room in this hotel where I am writing this now. I 
came here to the North of Sweden, as I have done for 
the last seven years, but then I came at a painful 
moment of my life. A student of mine had been in 
contact with mediums and I was relentlessly in the 
business of dissuading her, out of my own fear of that 
very idea…of that which populates the invisible. But 
at that time of intense conflict I decided rather to ask 
her to give me a name. She gave me the name and 
telephone number of Aina. Aina gave me an appoint-
ment on the phone and I called her at the set hour. 
Quite a few things happened in the session that gave 
me a real sensation of vertigo. One of the things she 
said, or they said, was that the script I had been 
writing, that very Sunday afternoon, was useless. The 
useless script was a kind of à la recherche du temp 
perdu of my teenage years in Cali, Colombia: love in 
the time of the rise of the Cali Cocaine Cartel – 
Proust and the violent earthquake of social mobility 
in a pseudo feudal town. The rest of that conversa-
tion was so overwhelming that I followed her/their 
advice and threw my script away. I then went to Cali 
with cameras and tripods and with no direction… but 
for one appointment at a country house in the 
outskirts of the city to drink yagé with Isaias, a 
shaman from the Amazon jungle. I like to say that a 
new operative system was installed in me that night; 
when morning arrived, I was sure, that this night, 
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which I later jokingly called la nuit de l’homme after 
a new fragrance of Yves Saint Laurent, had given me 
the kind of knowledge that you don’t forget (of course 
the title is also a play on words with the “the night of 
mankind”, since the film is about the end of the 
world). After that night I was very able to drive in 
reverse, drunk and at full speed led by the new 
principle of “acting before thinking”. Soon after, I 
ended up in a living room in Wroclaw, talking to a 
medium who channels a Sumerian God. Not because 
I had decided it, but because I had hooked my 
vehicle onto a fast speed, winding track and I was 
sure it was taking me somewhere. Then came Cairo, 
my first trip, Hawara and Giza. Then came Peru 
where I had to go looking for a man that the medium 
had mentioned in her channelings, some keeper of a 
mountain who needed to remember something about 
the construction of the Great Pyramid in a past 
incarnation. I found him. His name was Severiano 
Olivares and he turned out to be the son of Daniel 
Ruzo’s assistant, Manuel Olivares. Don Manuel 
helped Ruzo in photographing the Marcahuasi 
Plateau during the entire 1950’s. He was the one who 
gave me the book The Fantastic Story of a Discovery. So 
I went on to read it and soon decided that I couldn’t 
ignore this outgrowth of my story, this forking path 
of the garden. So I started the parallel path towards 
the installation entitled The Second and a Half Dimen-
sion, an Expedition to the Photographic Plateau. It took 
another trip to the Plateau of Marcahuasi to com-
plete my idea for that piece.

The shorter answer is that both pieces negotiate the 
idea of a proto-history, I mean the legend of Atlantis, 
the idea of a recurring cycle of destruction which 
humanity recurrently forgets. But there are elements 
of great synchronicity in this fact, it was not calcu-
lated. No one in the Polish group could have ever 
read Ruzo. So both pieces have an underlying idea, 
and it is an idea that I didn’t decide upon.

 VS:  
 What is a bit uncanny in this story is that I 
remember dinner with you just before or after one of 
your trips to Egypt and you told me about your 
journey, which was just before or after my trip to the 
pyramids where I had entered or was about to enter 
the tombs... 
 Academics write about the necessity of having 
critical distance to the documentary subject. Watch-
ing the first cut of La Nuit de L’Homme I had the same 
feeling I had watching your film Haute Surveillance 
(2007). Watching it I didn’t know where I was 
anymore. Moreover, I didn’t know where you were. 
Your footing in reality seems to have changed in the 
second cut of La Nuit de L’Homme you have reasserted 
irony. Some people came up to me after having 
watched the film and said they were relieved that you 
had given it an ironic turn. I wonder. What do you 
think about that?

 FB:  
 The people who feel relieved that I gave it an 
ironic turn are revealing the most important part of 
the film, as far as I am concerned. Film is a form that 
thinks all on its own. A film, such as La Nuit de 
L’Homme, is in the business of creating as many 
sliding doors as possible into a core that is nowhere 
but in the forehead of the observer. I liked the idea 
that Manuel Delanda brought up the other day in a 
conference in Mexico. He suggested that the biologi-
cal world hangs on the limit of chaos.  Biological 
systems are always on the verge of tilting into an 
unknown reconfiguration. Cinema, or rather the 
thought that a duration holds (in not holding it) is 
also in the very limit of chaos: it is not grounded, not 
levitating, not vigilant, not in a dream, it swings back 
and forth. The people that feel this relief are holding 
onto that intellectual security which the film essen-
tially refuses: the one that sees us smirking from the 
VIP lounge at the theater, as if we were the experts 
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on the script, when of course we are in the play, at 
play, played by and playing (the play which I am seeing, 
but I am the play, the play in which I am an actor, but I 
am the play). There is no “speaking about” which will 
save us, no academic title to shield us, no social 
reality with objective conditions that we can con-
sume, no sarcastic twist or paranormal debunking, 
no philosophical tradition that can give us firm 
footing. Thought is present tense action. And this 
relief from a certain kind of thought (or from a 
certain kind of frequency of thought, I should say) 
that you are speaking about is almost a definition of 
our Western enlightened world. So to be relieved that 
these lunatics are not taken seriously is a bit like the 
news I ran into yesterday about this very strange 
creature that was photographed in the ultra deep 
ocean bed and which brought about much specula-
tion, until the scientific community assuredly sen-
tenced it to be a specimen of deepstaria enigmatic. 
Here the word enigmatic plays a beautiful game:  
the jellyfish is made of the matter reality is made of, 
where are the organs? Reality is a “body without 
organs”, an unformed, unstable matter, a jellyfish, 
and each time we find one of these creatures in the 
deep sea of consciousness we try to curb its chaotic 
profile, so that we can rest assured that whatever is 
there, in the darkness has a Latin encyclopedic 
name. The Freudian grounding of all dream experi-
ence in this self-assured structure of the repressed 
runs parallel to this thought (Freud is to Jung what 
mechanic physics is to quantum, in my mind). Or, to 
say it in the precise words of Hölderlin, “Full of 
merit, yet poetically, man dwells on this earth”. 
 
There is no way to stop asking the questions, the 
same ones you were asking yourself when you were 
six, that is my ethos, that is why in that film I could 
only address my letters to my son who is turning that 
age. So the comment of these viewers that you are 
mentioning, the act of focusing on the irony, and 

feeling relieved that “one of our own” is not actually 
asking these questions, is the most perfect symptom 
of who we are. Since I am what you might call an 
educated man, aware of the codes of conduct of the 
Neo Marxist left wing elite from New York and on the 
other hand raised in a household enmeshed in 
French literature and Western philosophical tradi-
tion, there is great concern when I start to take this 
world seriously, the world of the clowns who activate 
pyramids and talk about astrology and recurring 
cycles of destruction. The humour has always been 
there, and there was no irony added. The comment I 
didn’t want to receive anymore is one about a viewer 
not having been able to follow the core story, or for 
the story to have too many false endings (these, to 
me, are questions concerning the body, because 
storytelling has to do with the body).  

With the help of a great advisor, Jeffrey Skoller, 
I was able to make the transit from the 104 minute 
cut to the 80 minute cut, I focused on cutting some 
dead ends, creating a more understandable story so 
that the labyrinth was the very time-image labyrinth 
of the psyche, rather than the labyrinth of my own 
lacks in understanding the body, my lacks in 
tailoring a story. There was also the question of 
indulgence, there are things one can do that are 
excessive, traps one falls into (the metaphor of a 
buffet where you pile up food until you can’t taste 
anything, which Mr. Skoller was constantly bringing 
to me). I cut information in order to be able to open 
a space, the morphogenetic thinking form of 
cinema, which dwells like a deepstaria enigmatic 
creature in the ellipsis, in the voids, in the negative 
spaces. I didn’t practically add anything, but I did 
have to change the breathing pattern of that big 
animal that we were shepherding with the invalu-
able help of hands-on editor, Benjamin Beck.
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This might be an answer to another question, but 
here is some more footage.  
 
When we understand consciousness, rather than the 
material world, as the foundation of reality, when we 
pronounce the taboo word coherence, then we ap-
proach the no fly zone of the culture in which we live. 
Here comes religion, re ligare (to bind) hier archy 
(sacred rule, sacred arch, sacred principle) and the 
one thousand and one traps of the translations of the 
mind, where God is rationalized into a monarch up 
above, and an epistemological metaphysics un-binds 
us and separates us from the present tense of the 
body, where it is all happening. Here is a point I 
would like to make clear.  A medium, a person who 
channels, is a person who is able to walk the trapeze 
in the limit of chaos. Likewise a consciousness who 
visits the world “as writing”, as Borges would say it, 
starts connecting, finds sequences, experiences 
synchronicity, witnesses non-locality (a principle 
from quantum physics that has changed our home 
from a gravitating globe into a universal hologram…
and well within our very scientific nomenclature); 
this shift is full of risk. If a person is not able to go 
back and bridge what they have perceived, then there 
is pain, then we can talk about illness, psychosis and 
the rest of deepstaria enigmatic maladies that we have 
in our psychiatric pantheon. Likewise the work of an 
artist may be a voyage to the open sea, which has to 
be a real adventure, where they don’t know the shore 
that they will attain, because it is in the very lan-
guage that they will invent while in the ravaging 
tempest; this act of creation, the creation of the 
contingent raft of language (the work) will allow 
them to set foot in a new continent. 

I am now more invested in the hyper dimensional 
seven planets, which include the Sun and the Moon 
– referenced in 12th century Europe and at the same 
time in Mesoamerica – than in the nine planets of 

modern astronomy, where the visa for Pluto can be 
denied as if it were an illegal alien, after all these 
years, because of some filing category. The seven 
planets of antiquity, the correspondence of the 
Universe and the body, the Zodiac body… I cannot 
see this as some feverish thought of a childish 
humanity anymore. I think we might realize, one of 
these days, that a solar eclipse, or the transit of 
Venus that takes place tomorrow, June 6, 2012, does 
mean something very real in our collective psyche, 
beyond our astronomical curiosity…and that there is 
a science which can describe it; one which involves 
necessarily self-discovery and which we need to 
differentiate from the one that we have acknowledged 
as the only science. This entails a human that is not 
as a maker of symbols, but rather a symbolic being. 
The point is that I have allowed for these things only 
after my trip onto the open sea, with those clowns. 
And I am talking about it from here, from personal-
ity #1 who can answer questions in a catalogue.

 VS:  
 You did not quite answer my second question, or 
maybe I didn’t ask it directly enough. How do you see 
La Nuit de L’Homme in relation to your earlier work, 
for instance Haute Surveillance which you showed at 
the Haus der Kulturen der Welt in the Rational/
Irrational exhibition?  
 Is ambiguity and deception – the suspension of 
disbelief a subject you are redefining?
 Also, where does the spiritual fit into all of this?

 FB:  
 I think that there is something which runs deep 
in me, a desire to confuse the world, to disturb this 
self-assured reality at its very core – this world 
projection which has become ossified through the 
centuries – to disturb it with the force of fiction, 
theater, theater within theater, image, mask, lie, 
deception, hallucination, dream, non-local, time 
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paradox. It is like a desire to unhinge a solid princi-
ple of reality. Both Haute Surveillance and La Nuit de 
L’Homme have the same vortex at their center, a place 
that offers a thought about reality itself. Haute 
Surveillance is the performance of violence as theater; 
a violent act portraying violence itself, in Colombia 
of all places, a country that is a theater for a mor-
phing, highly equivocal war; it is a game of shifting 
mirrors. Haute Surveillance speaks precisely about the 
indistinction between violence and the image of 
violence. In La Nuit de L’Homme it is a story that is 
treated in a pseudo documentary fashion (documen-
tary being one of the languages at play), but which is 
so essentially fictitious that it is able to question our 
own BBC stricken worldview. An act of fantasy 
pushed to the extreme reveals that all is fantasy, the 
ambiguous aroma of delusion, once the bottle is 
opened, contaminates the whole field, perfume and 
spirit (Djinn), the genius in the lamp of Allah Djinn; 
delusion is in everyone and everything. I try to 
activate the trampoline that throws us off, to no-
where, that is where I want to play. “Not to be taken 
over by the dream of an other, that is the story to me, 
if you are caught in the dream of the other you are 
fucked”, as Deleuze so elegantly put it. The dream of 
linear time and passive consumption needs of 
another dream. But I am not saying that it is about 
this other dream, it is precisely NOT about it. 
Thought is to be found in the ellipsis, the negative 
place that I was mentioning in the last answer. That 
non-place, which is infinite in nature and empty by 
definition (yet it is a place that can only be opened 
within a certain act of internal coherence, the 
opening of a game, ARS, a ceremony, myth in the 
present tense, the space of the sacred, theatre, 
mythology); that is where spirituality fits, because 
there are no terms for it, and it is allowed to have any 
size or form, like that perfume in the lamp, contained 
while the lamp is corked and boundless once you 
open it.

 VS:  
 Where do you go from here?

 FB:  
 Well, the sequence is playing itself; it’s on. 
But there was a moment when it wasn’t. 
 
At the end of La Nuit de L’Homme there is a balloon 
descending to land on the dusty hills of the West 
Bank in Luxor. I must have given myself a uncon-
scious cue there, because as the shooting of that film 
ended – a film which had taken all I had and every-
thing I didn’t have – I started to feel quite dry and 
deflated. And of course going back to editing a new 
version of the film was very sobering. The process 
had to be thought within the parameters of pure 
craft: fine carpentry, mechanic dexterity in disassem-
bling and reassembling an automaton. So, in short, I 
felt dislodged from the frequency that had hosted me 
for a while. What happened is that some old thinking 
patterns came in, the kind of patterns that come 
when you relativize your experiences and yourself, 
and so you basically get disconnected from the 
source of what has driven you (like tilting a flawless 
boat to test it, and flooding it in doing so). This, I 
feel, also comes when you get the sense that you have 
attained something, and you forget that all there is is 
a constant attaining. The dry intellectual mind was 
ON and the level of the noise was very strong, 
especially strong since I had been in a different zone, 
that is so much more conducive to work in the terms 
that I now understand it. In those moments, as one 
starts to strategize for a piece or for a show, one 
slowly gets lost, forgets about the meaning of that 
wonderful and humorous sentence of Robert Filiou: 
“No talent only genius”. This brings us back, momen-
tarily to the Djinn, Genius (same word); I fell in love 
with the explanation that Tobie Nathan gave on 
Djinns at the Animismus conference at Haus der 
Kulturen der Welt, it was incredibly multifaceted and 
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poetic what this ethnospychiatrist covered, but there 
were simple strands that I can invoke. Djinn: not the 
grape, but that which makes the grape full; not the 
wine, not even drunkenness, but that which brings 
about inebriation.  

It is like looking at your childhood and not focusing 
on what kinds of events were purportedly good or 
bad, but rather noticing what aspects resonated, and 
which therefore became amplified and travelled well 
into your adult consciousness. It is also equivalent to 
abandoning the idea that someone or something 
gives you pain or gives you love. They don’t, they do 
help you mobilize the pain or the love that you 
already have in you, the one that is just there. Djinn/
genius is like the frequency which makes your ear 
drum vibrate, the sound doesn’t come from the 
outside, it is human e-motion, which produces sound, 
or color, or meaning… the machine, the receptor, the 
instrument makes everything from nothing. The 
world is interior. Outside, in the unnameable out-
side…only Djinn, a meshwork of perfume and fre-
quency. I find this narrative more and more crucial, 
as the sacred books of life turn fully into Facebook, 
this harvester of consciousness, selling spirit and 
soul to the best bidder. Selling an automaton, a 
looped human being that is actively being reduced to 
a thumbs-up/thumbs-down zombie, so that it can be 
graphed and consumed better by the system that 
needs it to log on again as a consumer. It is the latest 
asset in the market, nothing less than the collective 
soul offered as an IPO (Initial Public Offering) on 
Wall Street.

So…I am now entering, without prejudices, into the 
world of laboratory experiments. Not as an end all, 
ultimate truth, but as a part of the texture of a 
certain kind of thought. I am working with people in 
Mexico, people who were close to a Mexican scientist 
who disappeared in 1994, I am entertaining the idea 

of furthering these laboratory experiments in 
neurology, which deal with things like “the duration 
of the present” or the “transferred potential” (non 
conscious telepathy) or inter-hemispheric coherence 
and extra-ocular perception. All in all, everything has 
to do with a projection. It is about a radically 
different projection of what a human being is, one 
that is suggested by the experiments themselves,  
in their sequential coherence. And of course this new 
image, this resurrected image of a sleeping human 
with untold sensory potentials, also invokes a new 
society; and this is what the word politics has mor-
phed into, in my own consciousness. To me that is 
what that Mexican neurologist, Jacobo Grinberg-
Zylberbaum was about, the man who disappeared 
without a trace in 1994; the imagination of a muta-
tion into what we already are, something that we have 
been trained to suppress through living with a lot of 
noise around us. That is yet another piece of the 
sequence that is in this exhibition in Labor Berlin. So 
I am on to a second and third chapter of that film 
which will be constructed in modular form.
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Drawings from Luis Chávez Peón. Traced from enlargements of aerial photographs. 
Valley of Tepoztlán
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Drawings from Luis Chávez Peón. Traced from enlargements of aerial photographs. 
Valley of Tepoztlán
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Drawings from Luis Chávez Peón. Traced from enlargements of aerial photographs. 
Valley of Tepoztlán
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… people met there to listen to songs 
and speeches. Even though it seems no 
kind of cement was used to build the 
sculptures of Marcahuasi, in some 
monuments there are certain details 
worth considering. For example, in the 
so-called Casco de los Gemelos (House 
of the twins), which in its whole 
extension has a pretty flat surface, 
there is a ‘decorative element’ in the 
form of a man which seems to have been 
‘stuck on to it’ in some way. To verify 
this assumption I think one must take 
into account that this ‘ornament’ has 
deteriorated whereas the house hasn’t. 
It is perfectly logical that an 
additional element stuck on to the rock 
would be more exposed to natural 
erosion. Generally, I think it is 
strange that the sculptors of the Masma 
culture would have had only one method 
of working and moving rocks without 
knowing how to add to them.

Please let me make a few general 
statements on the Masma culture and 
their monuments. As a person with some 
knowledge on pre-historic cultures and 
South American ones in particular, I 
may be in the position to do this with 
a certain authority.

The planning, size and realisation of 
the monuments created by the Masma 
culture are unique in the world. Their 
most distinctive feature is their 
bi-dimensionality (actually, they are 
two-and-a-half dimensional, because 
they are sculptures), but they are not 
like reliefs in the actual sense of the 
word. They therefore must be looked at 
from a specific angle and many of them, 
to be seen or seen in more detail, even 
need to be viewed at a certain time of 
the day.

The bi-dimensionality of the monuments 
in Marcahuasi has two important 
advantages. First, they were easier to 
finish, and, second, the sides and the 
rear were left free for other 
sculptures.
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The monuments of Marcahuasi are, 
without doubt very antique, even if 
we cannot give an exact date to their 
execution. In my opinion the 
possibility that they could have been 
made by the simple caprice of nature 
is discarded, these are not just rocks 
worn by erosion, presenting 
similarities with human or animal 
forms. The simplest argument is at 
hand: there are many sculptures in a 
relatively small area, they are very 
distinct and they don‘t require the use 
of imagination to be recognized; such 
as the Inca head, the two Lions, the 
pachyderms and others. 

Furthermore, many of the monuments are 
not simple artistic products. We can‘t 
know for sure what their original 
purpose was, but I can say that after 
having lived for some days in 
Marcahuasi one is drenched in the 
“genius loci“ of the place and one has 
the feeling of being in a sacred site 
of the world. In several monuments 
there is also evidence of magic: „rain 
magic“ (a system of parallel vertical 
lines), and „multiplication magic“ 
(pictographs of a group of lamas).

In synthesis I want to express that 
archeologists should become interested 
in continuing and deepening the 
research on the Masma Culture and that 
they should study its peculiar problems 
and aspects with unprejudiced minds.

Hans Schindler Bellamy

Author of: 
—The Book of Revelation is History. 
Faber & Faber: London, 1942.
—Built before the Flood. The problem 
of the Tiahuanaco ruins. Faber & Faber: 
London, 1943.
—In the Beginning God. A new scientific 
vindication of cosmogonic myths in the 
Book of Genesis. Faber & Faber: London, 
1945.
—The Atlantis Myth. Faber & Faber: 
London, 1948. 8o.
—Life History of our Earth. Based 
on the geological application of 
Hoerbiger’s Theory. Faber & Faber: 
London, 1951.
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The Seals. From the archive of Alan Matthew
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The Dog. From the archive of Alan Matthew
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The Prophet. From the archive of Alan Matthew
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The Man Who Disappeared, 1st Chapter, 2011
HDV, video, color, sound. 22 minutes
Spanish with English subtitles

La Nuit de l‘Homme, 2012 
HDV, video, color, sound. 80 minutes
English Subtitles 
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Regina-Totori, 2011
HDV, video, color, sound. 6 minutes
French with English subtitles

The Norway Experiment, 2011
(a laboratory concept, on variable dimensions)
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